
Stanton Precinct Minutes 

3 November 2020 

Attendees - 7   Apologies - SC, GN, HH, VN 

1 - Minutes - accepted 

2 - Financial Report - No change 

3 – Development Applications - None 

4 – Correspondence 

4a Precinct e-news  

- will be forwarded in due course 

- changes to ferry services were noted, with details available via NSC website 

- changes to bus services (increasing frequency) were noted 

- no reply from NSC on the previous minutes 

4b – Council’s minutes 

- a sculpture exhibition at Sawmillers appears to be probable in 2021. 

- community access to documents not available via the website can be made. NSC has 
received multiple applications via the GIPA process. 

- the Precinct unanimously opposed the proposed extended hours for the 168 Walker St. 
Aqualand project. 

- proposed expenditure for the Primrose Park tennis courts (circa $2.1m) appears excessive 
given the range of community assets that require attention. The precinct requests the 
merits of alternative projects be considered, including improvements to footpaths within St 
Leonards park. The stage 2 works in St Leonards to commence in Jan 2021 park were noted. 

- the Berrys Bay work group was noted, with Precinct members free to volunteer to join by 
Nov 6. 

- alternative swimming location during the North Sydney Pool renovation are being 
considered by NSC, a swimming enclosure in the harbour at Hayes street and or Lavender 
Bay  

- 173 – 179 Walker St project: A planning proposal has been submitted and supported by 
Council. It is currently on public exhibition, and members are encouraged to make 
submissions before November 26. 

5 – Other Business 

- Young St plaza/road closure trial 

- AGMs and voting for office holders deferred, per Council edict 

- Victoria Cross - Blues Point excavation site appears to be finalised by Christmas, with 
concrete pours underway at the main site, and removal of the acoustic shed on the 
northern site. 

The meeting closed at 8:30pm.  

 


